Department of Public Works & Development Services Raymond G. Arbet, Director

Matthew J. Collins Director, Division of Parks 19600 75th Street, Suite 122-1 Bristol, Wisconsin 53104

> Office: (262) 857-1850 Fax: (262) 857-1885

Public Works/Facilities Committee Parks Division Status Report for March 2021

- Kenosha County Veterans Memorial Park: 90% plans are completed for the parkway, multiuse trails and honor plaza. Constructability review and project scoping ongoing with bids set to be released in mid-March.
- Old Settlers Park Band Shelter: Bids for the construction of the band shelter are due on 3/4/2021.
- Pike River Restoration (Phase II) and Pedestrian Bridge Replacement: 90% design completed, permits awarded and construction manager hired for project. Anticipate bidding project in early April 2021.
- Pringle Nature Center: See attached report.
- South Bike Trail: Selective tree clearing started in February. Work is slow due to snow amounts and operational priorities with snow removal. Anticipate continued ditch clearing work through remainder of winter into early spring.
- UW-Parkside & Petrifying Springs Comprehensive Trail Plan: Design and permitting for project ongoing. Kenosha County continues to work with stakeholders such as SEWRPC, UW-Parkside, running group and Kenosha Area Mountain Bike Association. Anticipate construction by county personnel and volunteers in early summer of 2021.